
New Wells to Shed Light on Pahute Mesa 
Groundwater 

 
Groundwater experts are in the midst of an intensive well drilling and 

installation campaign that will add ten new wells to the Pahute Mesa 

region of the Nevada National Security Site (NNSS, formerly the 

Nevada Test Site) by 2013.  The additional wells will help scientists 

understand the movement of radiologic contamination in 

groundwater resulting from historical underground nuclear testing. 

    

The new Pahute Mesa wells are part of a 

network of more than 90 wells located on 

or near the NNSS that are sampled as part of the Underground Test 

Area (UGTA) activities.  This vast well network supports UGTA’s site-

wide groundwater characterization program, which is overseen by the 

U.S. Department of Energy, National Nuclear Security Administration 

Nevada Site Office. 

 

Work on UGTA’s latest well, ER-EC-15, began November 11, 2010, putting the total number of 

new wells at eight.  The two remaining Pahute Mesa wells will be drilled in 2012.  As these wells 

are completed, UGTA specialists collect samples, which are sent to independent laboratories 

for testing.  In addition to radiological contamination levels (e.g. tritium, plutonium) and metal 

content, scientists are looking for hydrogeologic information that contains indicators about 

where groundwater originated and how long it took to get there.   

 

Sampling results for Pahute Mesa will be published in the Hydrologic Data Document, due out 

in mid 2012.  Until that time, UGTA experts will periodically share results with the NNSS 

regulator, the State of Nevada Division of Environmental Protection.  The public can request the 

same data by calling 702-295-3521 or by emailing: envmgt@nv.doe.gov. 

http://www.nv.energy.gov/library/factsheets/DOENV_618.pdf
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The Flow and Transport Document for Central/Western Pahute Mesa, which will contain 

detailed information about the direction and flowpaths of groundwater, is scheduled to be 

completed by the end of 2013/beginning of 2014.   

Sampling data from these new wells will help UGTA specialists build a more complete 
computer model of the Pahute Mesa subsurface, which is one of several models being 
developed for the NNSS.  Computer models are sophisticated imaging tools used to 
forecast the location and future movement of contaminants in complex geological 
settings.  Such models are particularly useful at the NNSS, as its massive scale and 
diverse hydrogeology make understanding the subsurface incredibly challenging. 

http://www.facebook.com/NNSANevadaSiteOffice

